

MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL FLORIDA COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

[March 6th, 2019]

The regular meeting was called to order by President Brigitte Collado at (**Delta Delta Delta)** at (4pm) The roll was called by Vice President of Administration Saloni Patel. A quorum was present.

READING OF THE PANHELLENIC CREED

We, as undergraduate Members of women's fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for guarding of good health, for maintenance of fine standards and for serving, to the best of our ability, our college community. Cooperation for furthering fraternity life, in harmony with its best possibilities, is the ideal that shall guide our fraternity activities. We, as Fraternity Women, stand for service through the development of character inspired by the close contact and deep friendship of the individual fraternity and Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide and wise human service, through mutual respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by which we strive to live.

ROLL CALL: [List organizations in Panhellenic and if present or not using Y or N]

Alpha Delta Pi Yes
Alpha Epsilon Phi Yes
Alpha Xi Delta Yes
Chi Omega Yes
Delta Delta Delta Yes
Delta Zeta Yes
Gamma Phi Beta Yes
Kappa Alpha Theta Yes
Kappa Delta Yes
Kappa Gamma Yes
Pi Beta Phi Yes
Zeta Tau Alpha Yes

GUESTS: The following guests were present:

· No guest

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the [1/27/19] meeting were approved as distributed on the panhellenic website.

OFFICER REPORTS

President- Brigitte Collado

• Greek Unity Day

o March 24th 8:30-6:30 pm

• Cross-council unity event

Each chapter is required to have a minimum of 2 and a maximum of 4 members
 present

o I will give more information closer to the date

• There is an All Presidents Meeting tonight 6-8 pm in CB1 320

• Pan Dels: please remember to send the pan minutes to your presidents, some of them have reached out to me saying that they don't get them regularly, it's important that they have them each week so that they know what's going on

• SGA voting ends today at 5pm, make sure that you vote!

• Spring Break is next week, please stay safe and have fun!

Executive Vice President- Sara Hetlage

• Approved packets: ZBT, SAE, Theta Chi, and FIJI

- So as some of you may know sigma pi is no longer a part of UCF. With that being said they will face repercussions if the associate themselves with UCF and our panhellenic chapters cannot host or participate in events with them. Your presidents will get an email with further information and if you have any questions email me.
- Have a great week!

Vice President of Internal Recruitment- Nikki Itzkowitz

- I am currently working with all of the VPMs on finalizing songs and outfits for Formal Recruitment
- We will soon begin discussing bid day themes!
- That's all from me, have a great rest of your week and have a safe and fun Spring

 Break!!!

Vice President of External Recruitment- Emma McAskill

- Primary Recruitment Informational
 - March 25th in the Cape Florida Ballroom in the Student Union at 6 pm
 - This is the first opportunity that PNMs can meet our chapters
 - If you know anyone that currently attends UCF and is interested in going through
 recruitment in the fall, let them know about the event
 - I will share the graphics for the event with the pan dels for all of you to help me
 advertise
- Quote of the week:

- "Strong women aren't simply born. We are forged through the challenges of life.
 With each challenge we grow mentally and emotionally. We move forward with our head held high and a strength that can not be denied. A woman who's been through the storm and survived. We are warriors."
- Have a great spring break!

Vice President of Recruitment Guides- Gaby Laurel

- I've been working on getting the hotel ready for recruitment!
- Also next week's meeting is going to be a paper meeting so look out for a doc to fill out!
- Shout out to Stephanie for these great sweatshirts!!!
- Have a safe and fun spring break!

Vice President of Community Involvement- Samantha Brantley

- Happy Badge Week!
- Waiting to hear back from NPHC on the details of our service event. Will update your philanthropy chairs as soon as i know
- Sigma Lambda Gamma is collecting items to make care packages for the homeless. Please support!
- March 17th come out to the lake eola farmers market for our social with the DGC sororities!! Find a sister to go out with (If not you can go with me!!) HMU (386) 299-4967!
- Committee!!
 - Philanthropy leads
 - Alexis Fried
 - Beatrice Miner
 - Public Relations
 - Sophia Sanchez
 - Event Managers
 - Carly Diglio
 - Dominique Giampaolo

- Community Leads
 - Shawnee Lowrance
 - Meg Hall
- Sisterhood Lead
 - Sara Wolfarthe
- Thank you for all the kind messages this week!
- Chapter Shoutout

Vice President of Leadership and Academic Development- Sarah Siclait

- Pan Woman of the Semester Scholarship is out NOW!! They're on the Pan website under resources -> open applications and will be due to my mailbox in OFSL by April 6th.
 \$500 to one UCF Panhellenic woman who has exemplified leadership and scholarship!
- The Hispanic Heritage Scholarship Fund is offering 20 \$5000 scholarships to students of Hispanic heritage in the Central Florida area. Applications close March 29th and can be found HHSFMO.org
- Thank you to everyone who came to the study party at Alpha Xi Delta! There was a really great turn out! Study party for this month is Tuesday, March 26th at Zeta Tau Alpha from 7-9PM.
- The Pan Scholar for the month of March is Victoria Docobo from Delta Delta Delta.
- The Pan Leader for the month of March is Elizabeth Laches from Delta Zeta.
- Have a great spring break and happy badge week!

Vice President of Public Relations- Stephanie Kaine

• Hi guys, you're all doing an amazing job participating in badge week. Tomorrow's theme for badge week is to post your favorite Panhellenic moment and Friday's is pin it (so post

a picture of you in your pin). If you want to stay after for a quick picture in your crew necks please meet outside of Tri Delt after the meeting.

Vice President of Risk Management- Presley Peterson

- Delegates, I made a schedule of events the RWC is hosting this month, please share that with your chapter!
- For those of you who weren't at greek forum I just want to reiterate how important it is to use the crosswalks especially around Plaza and Pub
- Watch out for your sisters and have a safe and fun spring break!

Vice President of Administration- Saloni Patel

- Hi everyone
- Recruitment budget is in the works
- Pan Dels please check the group me as I will post a flyer for the DGC and Pan Social Event at Lake Eola Farmers Market, please share with your chapters!
- Have a fun and safe and break:)

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

No unfinished business

NEW BUSINESS

• No new business.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Advisor reports: [list advisor(s) and information shared].

Hannah Cotton

- Greek Alumni Event on April 12th- please ask your alumni chair to share this with your chapter's alumnae Facebook group and/or lists.
- March 20th 5pm Teaching Academy Room 130 (UTalk!)

Chair Reports:

IFC: Key West Fest is this Friday, have a fun and safe break!

DGC:

Founders Week

Monday: Come pie a DGC Executive Member Free Speech Lawn 11am-2pm

Tuesday: MANDATORY* Cross Council Social with NPHC at Dave and Busters 7pm

Wednesday: Swap Day/Unity Stroll RWC Basketball Courts 5:30pm

Thursday MANDATORY Risk Management Global UCF or Barbara Ying Center at 5:30pm

Friday: Knight Thon MANDATORY service event CFE Arena (12pm-1pm)

NPHC: No report:)

GREEK COUNCIL:

Thank you so much for coming out to Greek Week:) Spirit Week April 8th-13th partnering with SGA

Chapter reports: [list sororities and information shared].

Location: Tri Delta Date @ 4:00pm Pan Reports:

Anna Huynh- Alpha Delta Pi

- Pizza with the Pi's is on March 26th
- Cheers For Charity is on April 2nd and packets are due today
- Have a great week!

Alexis Fried - Alpha Epsilon Phi

- Hi Everyone!
- Thank you Tri delta for hosting
- We had a great time participating in Greek Week!
- We also loved joining Tri Delt for their meal plan last week on Monday
- On Tuesday we had a really fun grab a date to Dave and Busters
- On Saturday we had a big little reveal for our new members and then afterwards went ice-skating!
- On Monday, some of our sisters went to a yoga class together
- We had an amazing time at kd shakedown

- Tonight we have our phi guys pageant which is very exciting!
- Have a great week

Holli Meinel - Alpha Xi Delta

- Hi everyone!
- Thanks tri delt for hosting!
- Have a safe spring break!

Alia Sherif - Chi Omega

- Hii everyone!
- Thanks TriDelt for hosting us
- Everyone killed it at KD Shakedown, we had so much fun!
- We had 2 visits from Chi Omega nationals and we learned a lot!
- Have a fun and safe Spring Break everyone!

Imani Thomas - Delta Delta Delta

- We had so much fun at KD Shakedown last night, great job everyone and congratulations Alpha Xi!
- We have a bonding event tomorrow at Boing Fun Center, we can't wait to get active with our sisters and spend time together before Spring Break.
- We are so excited for Key West Fest on Friday, it's been loads of fun raising money for the Military Heroes Campaign with our Panhellenic sisters.
- I wish everyone a safe and amazing Spring Break! Have a great week

Zoë Dodson - Delta Zeta

- We had so much fun participating in KD Shakedown!
- We've started practice for Cheers for Charity and are so excited to participate.
- We are having Yoga Under the Stars tonight!
- Have a fun and safe spring break!

Thaila Schug - Gamma Phi Beta

- Thank you Tri Delta for hosting Pan!
- We really enjoyed participating in KD Shakedown and Greek Week
- We're looking forward to our Mardi Gras themed Crush Party tomorrow
- Crescent Carnival is March 27th from 6-9pm; there will be food, games, and Knugget is making a guest appearance! Reach out to any sister for tix!!
- Have an amazing Spring Break!

Fabiola Riva Sanchez - Kappa Alpha Theta

- Hello everyone, we had a blast performing at KD shakedown last night and loved seeing everyones performance.
- Hope you all have a great week!

Stephanie Detert- Kappa Delta

- Thank you to everyone who participated KD Shakedown and helping raise \$91,000 for PCAA
- We started practice for Cheers for Charity and are excited to participate in ADPi's philanthropy event

Bri Pruitt - Kappa Kappa Gamma

- Thank you Tri Delt for hosting pan!
- We had a great time last Saturday hosting our moms for mother daughter day at the house!
- It was so exciting adding to our fams Sunday at big/little reveal!
- We had so much fun participating in KD shakedown last night!
- Have a fun and safe spring break!

Caroline Smith- Pi Beta Phi

- thank you Tri Delta for hosting
- we had a great time at KD shakedown & congratulations to Kappa Delta for such a successful event!
- hope everyone has fun and safe spring break

Jennifer Cooper- Zeta Tau Alpha

• No report, have a great week:)

The following announcements were made:

Alpha Delta Pi Alpha Epsilon Phi Alpha Xi Delta Chi Omega Delta Delta Delta Delta Zeta Gamma Phi Beta Kappa Alpha Theta Kappa Delta Kappa Kappa Gamma Pi Beta Phi Zeta Tau Alpha

Attendance Winner For This Week (Alpha Epsilon Phi)

The next meeting will be [March 20th 2019, 4pm at Delta Zeta hosted at Tri Delta House].

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at [4:24pm].

[Saloni Patel], Vice President of Administration

Approval: [03/08/19.]